The meeting began at 7:00 as club president, Bobby Chaisson, opened and welcomed all in attendance. The meeting was a simultaneous
in-person and Zoom meeting. There were 12 people in attendance in person and 14 online.

Bobby Chaisson presented information on how to make money from bees. He gave great advice for those wanting to go into the
successful honey business. He answered several questions from both the in-person and Zoom audience.

Club Business:

Treasurer’s Report -

Regions Bank balance as of 12/31/20 — $844.10
PayPal account balance - $2091.13

Coming Up —
Beautification of the Gillsville City Park (where we hold our meetings) is planned for Sunday, January 31. We will be planting trees and
shrubs that will be good for the bees. There will be a notice going out for those who want to help.

Sugar — We still have sugar left for member purchases. Wade Dale will bring buckets of sugar to next month’s meeting for purchase.

GBA Spring Conference is coming up. Bobby encouraged people to register for the meeting. It will be a virtual meeting. Sign up on the
GBA website.

Upcoming Meetings:
February Meeting — Bobby will present the second session on making money with your bees. He will discuss the equipment and supplies
you will need.

March meeting will be on catching swarms.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30. The minutes are respectfully submitted by club secretary, Pamela Wisecup.



